
Public Works and Buildings Committee 

City Hall Council Chambers  

Meeting Minutes 

April 18, 2024, 6PM 

MEMBERS PRESENT 

Chairman - Councilor Hamann 

Councilor Alexander de Geofroy  

Councilor Kevin Sullivan 

Councilor David Walker 

Councilor Daniel Fitzpatrick 

OTHERS PRESENT  

Councilor Matt Richardson 

Peter C. Nourse PE, Director of City Service 

Grethen Young, Deputy of Technical Services 

Dan Camara, Coordinator GIS & Asset Mgmt. 

Heidi Marshall, PE, Hoyle Tanner & Associates 

Stephen Haas, PE, Hoyle Tanner & Associates  

Shanna Saunders, Director of Planning 

 

MINUTES 

 

      Councilor Hamann called the Public Works and Building Committee to order at 6 PM  

1. Roll Call 

Ms. Boisvert took the roll call attendance. Councilor Hamann, Councilor de Geofroy, 

Councilor Walker, Councilor Fitzpatrick and Councilor Sullivan were present for roll call.    

2. Approval of the February 22, 2024, PWC Minutes 

Councilor Walker made a motion to accept the minutes of March 21, 2024, meeting as 

presented.  Councilor Sullivan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.   

3. Public Input 

There was no public present for public input. 

4. Intersection Improvements - Milton Road / Salmon Falls / Amarosa Drive  

Mr. Nourse explained that this project had a Public Input Meeting on January 25, 2024.  

He stated that the meeting was well attended, questions and concerns were gathered.  Mr. 

Nourse stated that a follow up public meeting was requested and that as this meeting is an 

appropriate venue, he sent letter inviting the January meeting attendees and abutters to 

attend this meeting tonight as the follow up.  Mr. Nourse explained that the origins of this 

project date back to 2015. He stated that at that time the City completed a corridor study 

of the Milton Road.  At that time the engineers determined that there were safety, 

accessibility, and corridor deficiencies from Norway Plains Road to the Milton City 

limits.  Mr. Nourse noted that this specific intersection was noted in that study as needing 

improvements due to alignment, access management and curb cuts, and traffic safety. Mr. 

Nourse explained that this project has been in a planned future project for several years 

and with Sig Saur’s expansion into Rochester the project has been moved up to manage 

the increased traffic expected with this new business in the area.  Mr. Nourse noted that 
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the improvements were planned prior to Sig Saur, and he noted that Sig Saur is 

participating in the cost of the planned intersection improvement project. He stated that 

they will bring approximately 500 jobs to Rochester and doubling the tax value of the 

property.  Mr. Nourse gave a brief explanation of Roundabouts in general.  He discussed 

how they operate and why they being used so prevalently for traffic management today.  

Mr. Nourse describe the level of service criteria, a, b, c’s use to rate intersections and 

explained that implementation of the round about will bring the intersection to the a, b 

level for the next ten years. He stated without the roundabout the level of service is 

currently c, and d’s and Amarosa Drive leg will be an F, as in completely failed.  Mr. 

Nourse stated that he had met personally with the abutting businesses multiple times to 

hear their concerns and to adjust the roundabout to best suit their needs.  Mr. Nourse 

stated he believes he has satisfied their concerns.  Mr. Nourse introduced Hoyle Tanner 

and Associates (HTA), Transportation Engineers, Heidi Marshall and Stephen Haas.  Mr. 

Haas and Ms. Marshal displayed a PowerPoint Presentation and reviewed the purpose 

and the background of the project, existing conditions and current ratings of level of 

service, the future development and anticipated level of service, the alternatives that were 

considered, the proposed improvements, the abutter concerns and design revisions, and 

the next schedule and next steps.  The PowerPoint is attached to these minutes and the 

meetings video is available on the city website at Public Works & Buildings Committee - 

4/18/24 (telvue.com).  

Mr. Nourse stated that the City of Rochester has an agreement to complete this project 

prior to July 2025. Councilor Sullivan asked questions regarding truck traffic into the 

Lamberts Salvage property.  Ms. Marshall explained the types of trucks and the 

accommodations made for this property. Councilor Walker asked about the number of 

lanes in the roundabout.  Ms. Mashall stated this is a one lane roundabout. Councilor 

Walker asked about exiting left from Cross Road onto Milton Road, is the median with 

raised curbs or painted. Ms. Marshall stated that it is painted as to not restrict that traffic 

movement from crossroad.  There were several members of the public present.  There 

were no questions or comments from the public. 

5. Discussion on Roadway Acceptance of Residential Subdivisions, featuring Directors 

of Planning Department and Department of Works.  

Mr. Nourse explained the roadway acceptance process has not been the subject of this 

Committee in many years if ever.  He stated that the City’s requirements for a private 

road to be accepted were attached to the agenda.  See Attached.  He stated these 

requirements are listed in Chapter 223 of the City General Ordinances.  Mr. Nourse 

explained the background.  He stated that over the last several years the City has had a 

problematic history of roadway acceptance.  He stated that there were several 

acceptances that were not conducted per the ordinance and Department established 

procedures.  He stated that streets were accepted after the developer defaulted on the 

infrastructure requirements required in the Notices of Decisions.  Mr. Nourse stated that 

there are subdivisions that have remained in unfinished states for years due to continuing 

developer issues.  Mr. Nourse stated that this was due in part to inadequate design review 

and inspection by the City.  He stated that this has been corrected with the addition of 

staffing a inspector and an additional Assistant City Engineer at the DPW.  He also stated 

that the amendment to the ordinance this past years placed more requirements on 
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developers to deliver a product that meets City standards.  Mr. Nourse stated that soon 

there will be an acceptance request coming to this Committee that will be the first in 

many years and the first to  which may  meet the standards as noted in the City’s General 

Ordinances and the individual notices of decision.  Mr. Nourse stated that there will be 

more over the next several years as there are several subdivisions in various stages of 

development. Mr. Nourse stated that Director Shanna Saunders from the Planning 

Department is here to provide information as well.  Ms. Saunders confirmed that there is 

one subdivision that is completed and will be coming to the Committee soon and two 

others that will be coming soon after.  She explained that there are many others to come 

in the future. She stated there are approximately 20 planned subdivisions and apartment 

complexes in process at this time.  Mr. Nourse stated that he is not expecting a decision 

tonight, but he wanted to gather the thoughts from the Committee on a couple of items.  

Mr. Nourse explained that he would like the committee’s thoughts on road acceptance in 

general.  He noted that he is not advocating either way as there are plusses and minuses to 

both ways, but that there are local Communities that are no longer accepting any private 

roads as City Streets.  Ms. Saunders explained that she had worked previously in Laconia 

and that due to budgetary and capacity concerns alone, they no longer accept any City 

Streets.  She explained that we are experiencing stricter regulations for stormwater and 

other utilities that are forcing more and more financial and maintenance responsibilities 

on to the Cities. Ms. Saunders stated that other than two subdivisions that pre-dated the 

decision, between 2004 and 2013 there were no acceptances of City Streets.  The 

developers were aware in advance and Home Owner Associations (HOAs) were required 

for each development.  She stated that the City of Laconia was involved in the HOA 

drafted agreements to ensure all issues that could arise were addressed.  Councilor 

Fitzpatrick stated that Rochester has different types of developments, those that are 

intended as City Streets have retainers set aside for any defaults that the City may take to 

fix those defaults, and then there are developments that are proposed as private roads.  

Councilor Fitzpatrick asked if the Director was talking about the process to accept those 

that had originally been proposed as private.  Mr. Nourse stated that he had misused the 

term private, he stated he was referring to those that are proposed to be City Streets at 

completion.  Councilor Fitzpatrick asked if the projects that are near completion and 

coming to the Public Works Committee and City Council for Street acceptance in proper 

order for acceptance.  Mr. Nourse stated that he believes that they will meet the standards 

prior to coming to the Committee.  Councilor Fitzpatrick stated that he did not see an 

issue with acceptance if they meet the standards.  Councilor Sullivan stated that he is 

open to hear the pros and cons of accepting or requiring HOAs.  He asked what the City’s 

position would be on enforcement if the HOA’s failed at required maintenance.  

Councilor Sullivan stated he had seen Communities with failed HOAs and problems with 

maintenance.  Mr. Nourse explained that when a City accepts a road, the burden falls on 

the City for maintenance. He said most of the burden is the general fund highway 

division as it is drainage system, plowing and pavement maintenance.  He stated that 

there are currently about 80 stormwater ponds and drainage facilities in the City that are 

mostly located within private developments, that are now City accepted streets.  When 

we accept these streets, we are accepting all of these drainage facilities as well as the 

streets, water, and sewer.  He notes that for the most part for the past several decades 
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these stormwater facilities within developments have not been maintained.  Mr. Nourse 

stated that the new budget will include funding proposals and new staff positions that will 

be used to get these drainage systems brought to functioning and to maintain in the 

future.  Mr. Nourse stated that now knowing the cost of these drainage system 

maintenance issues, the City should be requiring HOA’s to perform this drainage 

maintenance within these areas.  Mr. Nourse stated that it is believed that the next 

iteration of the MS4 Permit will include language requiring the municipalities to ensure 

private drainage structures are maintained.  Mr. Nourse stated that the next street 

acceptance that we are expecting had a Notice of Decision that required the formation of 

an HOA for amongst other things, the maintenance of the drainage system located on 

private property.  He stated that this is recorded in the deeds and the documentation states 

that the individual homeowners will be held responsible for the drainage facility 

maintenance if the HOA were to dissolve and that the City is responsible for only the 

roadside drainage ditches.  Mr. Nourse stated that if the maintenance is not performed the 

documentation includes that the City has the right to enter onto the property to perform 

the maintenance and will be provided with compensation.  Ms. Saunders stated that it 

really isn’t necessarily an enforcement issue, the City will be starting a relationship with 

the HOAs and annual reminders of the responsibility to perform the required maintenance 

will be sent.  She stated that the reminders would include language that explains that 

maintenance is necessary to avoid damage to private property by flooding and 

groundwater concerns.  Ms. Saunders stated that the City will be working to ensure that 

this is implemented early in the process and that the City assist in the implementation of 

the HOAs and wording necessary in these documents.  Councilor Walker asked if we are 

suggesting that Ida Court and Bovey Ct which are the next streets withing the Meadow 

Court Development to request acceptance, have the HOA be responsible for the roads, 

roadside swales and any retention ponds.  Mr. Nourse stated the Notice of Decision 

includes that the City accepts the roadway and roadside drainage including ditches and 

swales, however it also states that the homeowners have deeded responsibility for the 

treatment ponds.  Councilor Walker stated that he is ok with this as long as the streets are 

maintained by the City.  He did express concerns for failed HOAs and the maintenance if 

that occurs.  Mr. Nourse stated that he has the same concerns, but this particular 

subdivision has legal documentation to ensure compliance or if failed the City can hire a 

contractor and bill the individual homeowners.  Councilor Walker stated his preference 

for the City to be responsible for the schedule and billing of all the private drainage work.  

Councilor Hamann stated his preference for maintenance. He stated his preference for the 

HOAs to be responsible with the legal documentation instituted that gives the City the 

ability to perform and invoice the cost of the maintenance if they fail to do so.  Ms. 

Saunders explained the process would be implemented to ensure compliance.  Councilor 

De Geofrey stated that he would support a position that delegates the responsibility to be 

directed to the HOAs, with documentation providing the ability for the City to do the 

work if necessary, and invoice for cost.  Councilor de Geofroy stated that he did not see 

the need to take on full responsibility for the possibility of a few failed HOAs.  Ms. 

Saunders stated that it has been her experience that this is rarely an issue that requires any 

legal action.  Councilor Sullivan asked if there is information of other operations and 

maintenance plans that are in effect that we do have issues with.  Councilor Sullivan 
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asked what staff preference is for acceptance of City Streets.  Mr. Nourse stated that we 

are not trying to steer the Committee but wanted the Council to understand that there are 

other options and how other Communities are handling the rapid growth and increased 

regulatory issues.  Mr. Nourse mentioned that there are other factors for consideration as 

well and noted that there is a development coming for road acceptance that has utilities 

beneath the road that are not going to be part of the acceptance.  He stated that creates 

other problems.  He stated that the Water Ordinance, Chapter 260, the highway road 

acceptance ordinance does not have similar language and maybe it should.  He stated that 

you should accept all of the roadway and utilities if within the roadway, and not accept 

one without the other.  Councilor Hamann suggested that this Committee seems to be 

leaning toward continued road acceptances that include utilities and roadside drainage, 

but also include HOAs that are responsible for other drainage facilities within the 

development.  Councilor Fitzpatrick stated that when a developer brings a project 

forward that is going to be seeking road acceptance, they should be aware of all 

stipulations required for acceptance and that they should adhere to those prior to 

acceptance. He believes it is in the best interest of the City to continue to accept new 

streets.  Councilor de Geofrey stated that he believes that the City should set high 

standards, ensure compliance with those standards and continue to accept new streets.  

He noted that the taxpayers should not be responsible for the cost of the failures of 

developers.  Councilor Hamann stated a preference that all proposed private and 

proposed City Streets should be built to City standards as it is possible they will be 

coming to the City at a later date requesting acceptance.  Councilor Fitzpatrick discussed 

the problematic issues for homeowners where developers that have failed to build to 

standards or failed to request or meet acceptance requirements.  He stated that the 

homeowners do not get trash service or plowing, and this is a difficult situation to be in if 

the developer has walked away.  Councilor Walker again expressed his desire for the City 

to maintain and bill for drainage.  Councilor de Geofroy stated that the City would then 

be fronting the funding for all of this maintenance unnecessarily.  Deputy Director Young 

discussed that if the City or a City Contractor, accesses these properties, via the 

easements, there is a history of complaints and ongoing repairs and maintenance issues 

due to the disruption of private property.  She noted if the HOAs contract their own work, 

this would not be a City concern.  Ms. Saunders stated that the DPW & Planning are 

working on developing the list of HOAs and having these documents easily available to 

begin the enforcement of compliance.  Mr. Nourse stated that we have all of City owned 

land drainage facilities documented and are working on maintenance, which give us 

credits toward compliance on our MS4 permit and getting all of the private drainage 

documented and maintained will get the City additional credits.  Councilor Walker 

mentioned maintaining sufficient surety on developments to complete projects that may 

be abandoned by developers.  Mr. Nourse mentioned in addition to the surety prior to 

acceptance, there is a new warranty bond required that ensures that 2% of the entire 

project infrastructure value will be bonded for three years after the acceptance. 

 

 

6. Other 

EPA Released new PFAS Limits  
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Mr. Nourse stated that he had last discussed this issue with the Committee at the April 

2023 Committee Meeting. He encouraged this Committee and the City Council to go 

back and review those meeting minutes and video for more details.  Mr. Nourse stated 

that after posting this Committee agenda the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 

released new maximum contaminate levels (MCLs) for six different poly and 

perfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). He stated that attached to the minutes will be an email 

from NH Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) and a fact sheet from the 

EPA. The email has a graphic that shows the current MCL and the new MCL for the 

different chemicals known of associated with the term PFAS.  Mr. Nourse stated that 

there are significant reductions in PFOA and PFOS, which are reduced by more than two-

thirds from the previous MCL level and there are new regulations for PFNA, and PFHxs.  

He also noted that there is a new level set for HFPO-DA (GenX chemicals) where there 

was no previous MCL.  Mr. Nourse stated this new regulation means public water 

systems have 3 years to test and monitor for these contaminants.  Mr. Nourse stated that 

he believes that we are already in compliance with this.  He stated that the Water 

Treatment Plant (WTP) staff started voluntarily testing for 25 different PFAS compounds 

back in 2016.  Mr. Nourse stated we are looking to verify that with NHDES.  Mr. Nourse 

stated that public water systems with detects above these limits will have 5 years to 

implement solutions to reduce levels to compliance with new MCL’s.  He stated that 

PFOA & PFOS are the most prevalent compounds found in the water and are the drivers 

for these reduced rates.  NHDES estimates that the lower PFOA & PFOS regulations will 

result in more than double the violations in the State of NH if corrective actions are not 

taken.  Mr. Nourse explained that NHDES needs to adopt rules that are no less stringent 

than these new EPA standards and they could make them even lower. Mr. Nourse 

discussed the health and financial implications of these regulations nationwide and 

locally (see attached fact sheet).  He also reminded the Committee that the WTP test 

results to date for PFOA & PFOS  have been compliant with current NH Drinking Water 

Rules, but they are hovering around the new limits set by EPA, and have been slightly 

below and slightly above the four parts per trillion (4.O ppt) new EPA limit.  Mr. Nourse 

mentioned that NH is participating in a nationwide legal suit against 3M & Dupont.  He 

stated that NH is unique as the Department of Justice can make claims on behalf of public 

water systems.  Mr. Nourse stated that funds obtained from these suits will go to the NH 

Drinking Water, Groundwater Trust Fund, and there will be an Emergent Contaminant 

Fund.  He stated that these funds may be leveraged by the City to treat manganese and 

PFAS Treatments.  Mr. Nourse stated that the State has limited funding for these now and 

waiting for these funds could be problematic given the 5-year window for the 

implementation of solutions.  Councilor Hamann asked about testing intervals.  Mr. 

Nourse referred to the fact sheet and stated quarterly.  Councilor Hamann asked if new 

regulations would include the small water systems.  Mr. Nourse stated that yes, they 

would be included.  Councilor Sullivan ask that the Director confirm that these 

regulations are specific to Water Treatment and have no over lap with the large expenses 

the City has been discussing for the treatment of Wastewater for nitrogen and 

phosphorus.  Mr. Nourse stated that is correct this is on the drinking water side.  He did 

note for information that the new wastewater permit does require that we test for PFAS 

(40) at the influent, the effluent and in the sludge at the Wastewater Treatment Plant 
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(WWTP).  Councilor de Geofroy asked the risk in waiting for a possible windfall of 

funding from the 3M / Dupont lawsuit.  He asked if there was a possibility of being 

reimbursed retroactively for the cost incurred once the settlement was reached.  Mr. 

Nourse stated that this has been part of the discussions.  Mr. Nourse stated as he has 

previously reported to the Committee, the City is in design engineering process at the 

Cocheco Well for Manganese and PFAS upgrades using the previously awarded 

American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Grant. He noted that the construction for the 

Manganese Upgrades will likely be Fourteen million ($14M) and likely will be more than 

twenty million dollars ($20M) to do both PFAS and Manganese.  He stated that these 

must be done in series, you must take the manganese out before you can filter for PFAS.  

Mr. Nourse stated that it is a very big investment to keep the Cocheco Well online.  He 

stated that he has discussed the pros and cons of this and there may be a decision point in 

the future.  Councilor de Geofroy asked if the sampling compliance is determined per test 

or is there a rolling average.  Mr. Nourse stated he believe per the fact sheet it is per any 

one sample.  Mr. Nourse states that he has made as much noise as he can with the 

regulators, but his concern remains that these levels are so low that the results can be 

influenced by the equipment used to produce the water.  He stated that when NHDES 

does the rule making he hopes this can be considered as PFAS is virtually everywhere. 

Strafford Square Roundabout – Mr. Nourse informed the Committee that construction 

is set to resume with the final wear course of pavement, line striping, landscaping and the 

flagpole will go in.  Councilor Hamann asked if there would be directional arrows within 

the traffic lanes inside the roundabout.  Mr. Nourse stated he would check the plans.   

Storm Clean Up – Councilor de Geofroy complimented the DPW Staff for their excellent 

job on plowing and storm cleanup for the recent storm.  Mr. Nourse stated he would pass 

this along to the crew.  Councilor Hamann and Fitzpatrick stressed that they too was 

proud of our City Staff for the storm efforts.  

 

Councilor Hamann adjourned the meeting at 7:19 PM.  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Ronda Boisvert, Admin2 DPW.  
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Milton Road (NH 125) at Salmon Falls Rd/ 
Amarosa Dr Intersection Improvements
Public Works Committee Meeting – 4/18/24
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Department of Public Works Overview

Peter Nourse, PE
Director of City Services

City of Rochester
603-332-4096

Peter.nourse@rochesternh.gov
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Agenda

• Introductions

• Purpose & Background

• Existing Conditions & Traffic

• Alternatives Analysis

• Proposed Improvements

• Abutter Coordination

• Schedule & Next Steps

• Q & A

Stephen Haas, PE, PTOE
Senior Transportation Engineer

Hoyle, Tanner & Associates
603-460-5168 

shaas@hoyletanner.com

Heidi Marshall, PE
Project Manager

Hoyle, Tanner & Associates
603-460-5195 

hmarshall@hoyletanner.com
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Purpose & 
Background

Purpose

Improve traffic operations and safety at 
the intersection, while also supporting 
the needs of planned development

Background

• 2020 Capital Improvement Plan

• 2022 Intersection Improvement Study

• 2023 Preliminary Intersection Design
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Existing Conditions and Traffic

Study
Location

SIG
Sauer

Lamberts
Auto Salvage

Stuarts
Greenhouse

N

9,000 Per Day

11 Crashes (2018-2020)

Overall LOS C/C (2022 AM/PM)

(LOS D for NB/EB/WB)

• 25° Intersection   
Skew

• No Pedestrian 
Accommodations

• No Left Turn Lane to 
Cross Road
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Development & Future Level of Service

Planned Development

• Sig Sauer – 475 employees in next 5 years

• 318 new trips during peak hour of generator

• = 23% of existing PM peak intersection volume

2032 Build With No-Mitigation

• Level of Service (LOS) – C (AM/PM)

• LOS D during peak shift change

• LOS F for Amarosa Approach

• PM NB Queue – 550 to 1,130 feet

• Crash frequency anticipated to increase
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Alternatives Analysis

Re-Aligned Signalized Intersection

• Reduced Skew Angle

• Requires 2nd NB Thru Lane

• 2032 LOS C – AM/PM

• Reduced Queue Lengths

Single-Lane Roundabout

• 2032 LOS A/B – AM/PM

• 20% - 40% Crash Reduction Anticipated

• Reduced Queue Lengths
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Proposed Improvements

• 170’ dia. Single-Lane Roundabout

• NB Left Turn Lane to Cross Road

• Raised Median & Splitter Islands

• New Sidewalk along West Side

• Accommodation for Large Vehicles

• 350’ Grass Swale for Improved Water 
Quality
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Abutter Coordination & Design Revisions

Coordination Meetings
• Stuarts Greenhouse

• Lamberts Auto & Truck Recyclers

• Lakeside Mobility Scooter

• O’Sullivan, Cassandra & Anna

• Sunset Village Motel

• Sig Sauer Inc.

Widened Truck Apron At Lamberts

Widened Flush Median 
at Lakeside Scooter

Drive Revisions at O’Sullivan
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Schedule & Next Steps

Schedule
• Preliminary Design:  2023

• Public Meeting: January 2024

• Final Design: Winter - Summer2024
• Public Works Committee Meeting April 2024

• Advertise: Fall 2024

• Construction:  Fall 2024 to Summer 2025
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Thank You!

Peter Nourse, PE
Director of City Services

City of Rochester
603-332-4096

Peter.nourse@rochesternh.gov
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